	PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO.




REPORT TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES



TITLE: St.Paul’s Re-Roofing Scheme

RECOMMENDATIONS:

That the revised tender, in the sum of £62,681 be accepted.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

It is proposed to accept a revised tender to replace a defective felt roof covering to the hall, corridor, storeroom and two storey classroom block with a built up elastomeric felt system with improved insulation.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: 

The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:   Low

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:

New Deal for Schools Condition Funding

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  Yes, via Pauline Lewis

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  Yes (Education Capital Accounts)

	


CONTACT OFFICER: Colin Starkie                                          0161 793 2871

      (Architectural and Landscape Design Service)


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): Winton


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: Procurement Strategy


DETAILS:

1.0 BACKGROUND

1.1 Under New Deal for Schools Condition Funding 2002/2003 money has been

awarded to replace the defective felt roof covering.  Various flat roof areas were identified within the Asset Management Condition Survey as being in a poor condition and requiring re-roofing.  A specification has been prepared to re-roof the hall, corridor, storeroom and two-storey classroom block with a built-up elastomeric felt system with improved insulation.  Associated works include the replacement of guttering, re-bedding of glazed panels to north lights and the making good of water damaged internal plasterwork.

1.2
The school have requested that the works be carried out over the summer holidays (with an agreed start on site date of 20th July, 2004 and a completion date of 31st August 2004) to avoid any health and safety issues with children and staff.

Initial fenestration works, independent of this contract but associated with minor window repairs is being carried out between 31st May 2004 and 2nd July 2004.

2.0 PROPOSALS

2.1
The scheme was originally tendered in July 2003,and the lowest tender submitted by Schofield and Sons Ltd in the sum of £52,000 was accepted.  However, the project was deferred because of the school’s preference for the works being carried out during the summer holiday period in order to avoid disruption or onerous Health and Safety requirements in relation to the staff and children.

2.2 Schofield and Sons Ltd. were therefore requested to revise their original tender, in order to accommodate the school’s preference and a revised tender of £62,681 was received on 2nd April 2004.  The total cost, including fees, will therefore be £66,964.

2.3 There is sufficient funding available under NDS monies to cover the additional cost.

2.4 The revised tender has been checked and found suitable for acceptance.

3.0 CONCLUSION

3.1
Acceptance of the tender will enable important maintenance work to take place during the school holidays, thereby minimising disruption to the functioning of the school.

MALCOLM SYKES

Director of Development Services

_________________________________________________________________________


